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REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING: November 2, 2016, beginning 10:00 A.M., at AAA Mid-Atlantic, Hamilton, NJ.  SPEAKER: The START, (Steps To Action Recovery and Treatment) provides direct information to individuals battling addiction or other crisis when released from jail or police custody.
	PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: Our website is up and running and soon you’ll be seeing some good stuff on it – stay tuned.  I would like to remind you that our newsletter should not be given to anyone.  Members can get the newsletter by asking for it and if they are in good standing they will get it.  Unfortunately my goal of NJ having less than 500 roadway deaths this year probably will not become a reality but let’s try to keep the body count as low as possible. Extra travel due to the low cost of gasoline apparently played a part in the crash experience this year. Please support our seminar on Commercial Vehicle Enforcement. Stay Safe – Tim.                                                                                                                                                          PEDESTRIAN SAFETY: The traffic fatality rate fell 31 percent from 2000 to 2013 in the U.S, but took a dramatic jump in 2015.  We did good in NJ with fewer road deaths in 2015 compared to 2014 but we didn’t do good in the area of pedestrian safety.  Aggressive behaviors account for more than half of all fatal crashes.  A single aggressive act by one driver can trigger escalating responses from other drivers.  Ironically, approximately 80% of drivers believe aggressive driving is the cause of many serious crashes.                                                                                                       DISTRACTION: A distraction is something interfering with concentration or takes attention away from something else. Distractions tend to take precedence over more serious issues in the traffic scene. Crash experience shows vehicle breakdowns, driver fatigue, and looking at scenery are leading causes of distracted driving.                                                                                                                                                         NATIONAL SPEED LIMIT FOR TRUCKS POSSIBLE: The U.S. is seeking to keep the speed limit for trucks weighing over 26,000 pounds to 60, 65, or 68 mph.  They say capping speeds for trucks would reduce fatalities that occur each year due to large trucks.  If adopted the maximum speed in a large truck will be electronically controlled but only on new trucks.  The proposal is subject to public comment before becoming final.
CRIME FIGHTER: An article published in the July 2016 Police Chief Magazine details how the Tennessee Highway Patrol use a data-driven approach to traffic safety. The techniques already show an improvement in high-crime hotspots, which some of you may know as COMSTAT. But now the Tennessee Highway Patrol demonstrates considerable improvement in reducing serious crashes and highway fatalities utilizing these same techniques.  They forecast historical data of the date, time, and location of traffic crashes, in combination with current weather forecast and knowledge of upcoming events likely affect traffic volume or traffic safety.                                                                                                                                            CHEVROLET CAPRICE RECALL: Vehicle Year(s): CHEVROLET CAPRICE POLICE PURSUIT 2014-2016 and CHEVROLET SS 2014-2016.  General Motors is recalling certain model year 2014-2016 Chevrolet Caprice Police Pursuit vehicles manufactured May 14, 2013 through June 14, 2016, and Chevrolet SS vehicles manufactured May 15, 2013 through April 27, 2016. The driver's seat belt tensioner cable may be repeatedly bent over the seat side shield as the driver enters and exits the vehicle causing the cable to fatigue and separate.  If the tensioner cable separates, the driver may not be properly restrained in the event of a crash, increasing their risk of injury.  GM will notify owners, and dealers will inspect the tensioner cable assembly, replacing any cable that is damaged. For vehicles that do not require a tensioner assembly replacement, a cable guide will be installed. All vehicles will receive new seat trim with a redesigned opening for the cable routing. These repairs will be performed free of charge. Owners may contact Chevrolet customer service at 1-800-222-1020. GM's number for this recall is 31340.  Owners may also contact the NHTSA Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY 1-800-424-9153).             GM AIR_BAG RECALL:  General Motors recalled over 4 million vehicles, most of them in the US, to fix an air bag defect blamed for at least one death.  The vehicles involved are from the 2014-2017 model years and include models from Buick, Chevrolet, GMC, and Cadillac.  GM said the repairs are free.                                                                        
AVERAGE SPEED IN UTAH UP SINCE RASING LIMIT TO 80 MPH:  A UTAH law allowing for speed limits higher than 75 on rural interstate highways went into effect in May 2008.  A study shows the average passenger car within the 80 mph speed zones increased more than 90 to 120 percent.
As of October 19, 2016 there were 472 traffic fatalities in NJ compared to 411 during the same period in 2015, AN INCREASE OF 61 DEATHS.  
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Deaths:Driver 264/214 Passenger 70/70; Pedalcyclist 13/15; Pedestrian 125/104. Crashes 448/411   PRELIMINARY CRASHES IN 2015 SHOW INCREASE:  A statistical projection of traffic fatalities for 2015 shows that an estimated 35,200 people died in motor vehicle traffic crashes. This represents an increase of about 7.7 percent as compared to the 32,675 fatalities that were reported to have occurred in 2014.  If these projections are realized, fatalities will be at the highest level since 2008, when 37,423 fatalities were reported. Preliminary data reported by the Federal Highway Administration shows that vehicle miles traveled (VMT) in 2015 increased by about 107.2 billion miles, or about a 3.5-percent increase.  The fatality rate for 2015 increased to 1.12 fatalities per 100 million VMT, up from 1.08 fatalities per 100 million VMT in 2014. The fourth quarter of 2015 represents the fifth consecutive quarter with year-to-year increases in fatalities as well as the fatality rate. The magnitude of the increases has also been rising up to the 11-percent increase in the third quarter of 2015. Fatalities are projected to have increased by 4.7 percent during the fourth quarter of 2015. Analysis to generate gross estimates of changes reveals significant increases in motorcyclist and non-occupant (pedestrian and pedalcyclist) deaths for the Nation in 2015 as compared to 2014. Also, 9 out of 10 NHTSA Regions are estimated to have had increases in fatalities in 2015 as compared to 2014. These estimates may be further refined when the projections for the first quarter of 2016 are available.                                                                                                   

NJ ROAD DEATHS IN 2014: There were 556 roadway deaths in NJ with 290,111 crashes in 2014.  Out of this number 81,888 were injured and 171 were pedestrians.   Thirty six percent had a BAC above 01 percent and those aged 20-30 dominated the statistics.  Heavy trucks were responsible for only 4 percent of the crashes and light trucks and pick-up trucks accounted for one-third of the fatal crashes.  Essex County topped the list for the greatest increase in crashes. 
REDUCE CRASH RISK: A study conducted by American Public Transportation Association (APTA) shows drivers can reduce their risk of a crash by over 90% by commuting on a public transport system compared to commuting by car.  The study, titled The Hidden Traffic Safety Solution: Public Transport, indicates that travelling by public transportation is ten times safer per mile than travelling by auto.  It revealed that transit-oriented communities are five times safer as they have about a fifth of the per capita traffic casualty rate (fatalities and injuries) as compared to automobile-oriented communities.  In other words, public transit reduces a community’s crash risk by 50% even for those who do not use public transit.  Public transportation communities lead to compact development which in turn reduces auto miles travelled and produces safer speeds.  The study was prepared by the Victoria Transport Policy Institute for APTA.  APTA acting CEO and president Richard White said: “It is time we employ public transit as a traffic safety tool because it can dramatically reduce the crash risk for individuals as well as a community.  “While no mode of travel is risk free, the safety of public transit is striking when observing the number of fatalities that are a result of auto crashes.”  The recently released data by the US Department of Transportation reveals that there were 35,092 fatalities as a result of auto accidents in 2015, which is an increase of 7.2% from 2014, the largest since 1966. Twenty-five percent of the total crashes in the U.S. are fatal   
WORK TOWARD ZERO ROADWAY FATALS: U.S. Department of Transportation’s National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, Federal Highway Administration, and Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration are joining forces with the National Safety Council (NSC) to launch the Road to Zero coalition with the goal of ending fatalities on the nation’s roads within the next 30 years. The Department of Transportation has committed $1 million a year for the next three years to provide grants to organizations working on lifesaving programs.   
INVOICE FOR NJPTOA 2017 DERARTMENT DUES ATTACHED

NEXT MEETING:  NOVEMBER 2, 2016 – AAA BUILDING IN HAMILTON, NJ !

                REMEMBER TO WEAR YOUR SAFETY BELTS AND BULLETPROOF VEST WHILE ON DUTY 

NJ Police Traffic Officers Association

PO Box 664

Voorhees, NJ 008043

856-220-1433

E-MAIL: njptoa@hotmail.com

2017 INVOICE

DATE
ITEM
AMOUNT
1/1/2017
Annual Membership Dues for Police Department
$50.00
TOTAL:
$50.00
DATE:  1/1/2017   SIGNED:  Timothy Franco,  President.

Our Tax ID number is 22-2344113

Copies of purchase orders can be faxed to 856-783-0012 or scanned for an e-mail and sent to NJPTOA@Hotmail.com.

Note:  If you would like to receive the newsletter by e-mail instead of by postal mail, please send your request to njptoa.tparenti@gmail.com
(Please check mailing label.  Correct if necessary by phone call, text, or e-mail)


	 

	

	
	


